
 
  

 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 
 

COMHAIRLE NAN EILEAN SIAR 
 

(ASSAYE PLACE, STORNOWAY) (PROHIBITION OF DRIVING – EXCEPT FOR 
ACCESS) ORDER 2023 

 
 
 
Comhairle nan Eilean Siar proposes to make the “Comhairle nan Eilean Siar (Assaye Place, Stornoway) 
(Prohibition of Driving- Except For Access) Order 2023 under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. 
 
The effect of the Order will be to prohibit any person from driving or causing or permitting to be driven, 
any motor vehicles from Willowglen Road in an easterly direction through Assaye Place. Access will be 
available for residents and vehicles servicing properties on Assaye Place. 
 
The Order is intended to prevent Assaye Place being used as a through-road from Willowglen Road to 
Macaulay Road. Access will still be available in a westerly direction from Macaulay Rd through to 
Willowglen Rd. 
 
The Order will replace the previous Experimental Order which ran for 13 months. 
 
Full details of these proposals are in the Draft Order which, together with a map showing the length of 
the road affected and a statement of the Comhairle’s reasons for proposing to make the Order may be 
examined on the “Roads” section of the Comhairle’s website at https://cne-siar.gov.uk/  . If you are 
unable to access the website please email Traffic-Orders@cne-siar.gov.uk or call Customer Services on 
01851 600 501 during normal office hours. 
 
Any person who wishes to object to the proposed Order should send details in writing by email to 
Traffic-Orders@cne-siar.gov.uk or in hard copy to the Chief Executive, Comhairle nan Eilean Siar, Council 
Offices, Sandwick Road, Stornoway, HS1 2BW to be received no later than 4pm, Friday 18 January 2024. 
Objections should state the full name and address of the objector, the Order to which they relate and 
the grounds on which they are made. 

 
 

Chief Executive 
Comhairle nan Eilean Siar 

 

 

https://cne-siar.gov.uk/
mailto:Traffic-Orders@cne-siar.gov.uk
mailto:Traffic-Orders@cne-siar.gov.uk

